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“The Lawn” of the Fuchsia Glen Tea Gardens
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I’m delighted to announce another evening of musical
entertainment in aid of Ukraine, featuring Jim
Crawford and Lara Conley.

Lara and Jim (pictured) have both toured the festival
and concert circuits for years as solo performers and
have recently come to the conclusion that it might be a
nice idea to actually work together.

Expect close harmonies, duo guitar arrangements with
both original and cover material.

Further, I have been able to ask again Anya Job and Baz
Bix (flautist and guitar) to start the evening.

This promises to be a special evening and I look forward
to seeing you all.

The details:

Saturday November 19th. in Lee Memorial Hall, 7pm
for 7.30.Tickets are £15, in advance from Paul Jaggers
(01271 862975) or pauljaggerstrom@btinternet.com

Please bring your own refreshments.

If you are unable to attend but would wish to make a
donation, it will be included in the final amount.

Our last evening raised just in excess of £1,000.

Many thanks in advance to you all.

Paul Jaggers

Another Musical Evening in aid of the Ukrainian Appeal
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The village has a flourishing branch of theWomen's
Institute which meets monthly at 7.30 pm for a pleasant
social occasion and usually with an interesting guest
speaker.

We always welcome new members and you might be
interested in the programme up to the end of the year.

Thursday 13th October
- a talk aboutWilliam Morris;

Thursday 10th November
- a talk from a member of the RNLI;

Thursday 8th December
- Christmas Supper.

If you think you might be interested, just come along to
one of our meetings.

FIRST AID REQUIRED?

Call Bill atThe Grampus Inn (with
onsite defibrillator) on 862906

Lee W.I.

We are very pleased to welcome new owners of Cedra
who moved in a few months ago after Helen Ellis left
the village.

Toby Johnson andTabby Campbell, with their dog,
Teddy, are both doctors and have moved from Bristol.
They are working at North Devon District Hospital.
Both of them had a recent spell in A & E, butToby is
now training in anaesthetics andTabby is undertaking
GP training at present.They are enjoying living in the
village, but they also enjoy getting away around the UK
and Europe in Helga, a vintage campervan which they
have restored.They look forward to getting to know
many more people in the village.

The Old Schoolroom Craft Gallery

Contemporary and Traditional

local arts and crafts

Shop online www.wildcoast.co.uk

Follow on Facebook to keep up to date with
upcoming craft workshops and events

Greetings and farewells



The period since
the last edition of
the Lee & Link’em
News has been a
significant one for a
number of reasons.

Firstly, perhaps, the
end of August
marked the

retirement of Rev. Giles King-Smith after 26
distinguished years asVicar of our 3 parishes of Lee,
Mortehoe andWoolacombe. He has been a shining
example of commitment, energy, friendliness, good
humour and all-round decency. He will be greatly
missed. Several special services and other gatherings
were suitable occasions to mark his retirement, but he
will be greatly missed.

It is likely to be about a year before a newVicar takes up
their post and it will be a part time appointment.The
process of making an appointment will start soon with a
meeting with the Archdeacon of Barnstaple on
November 1st at St Sabinus Church,Woolacombe, at
7.00 pm. It is a meeting for Church Council members,
members of the congregations of the 3 churches but
also for anyone who is interested, so do come along if

you wish. It is a meeting to reflect on the past and to
begin shaping what the future should be. So the role and
the person specification of the newVicar will be an
important part of the discussion at the meeting.A group
will be appointed to take the process further, including
drawing up a profile of the parishes, the role and person
specification and leading to an advertisement for the
post.

In the meantime, the churches continue to function
effectively led by the Churchwardens.We are very
fortunate that we have an associate priest, Rev.Ann
Lewis, who is linked with our parishes.Ann will be
taking most of the communion services, but, once a
month, we have a small team who are planning and
leading the service.This service normally takes place at
10.00 am on the second Sunday in the month.There is a
theme to each service and, for example, the July service
took place on Sea Sunday and was held on Lee beach.
TheAugust service had an environmental theme.

Normally, by this edition of the L & L News, I would be
reporting about Harvest Festival. But, this year, at the
time of writing, the Festival has not taken place.The
celebration was planned for 18th September, but, sadly,
this was the day before Queen Elizabeth’s funeral. Quite
properly it would have been inappropriate to have held

AUTUMN 2022 LEE & LINK’EM NEWS

News from St. Matthew’s Church



the harvest celebration on the planned date. Because of
clashes with other events in other churches, it was
necessary to postpone Lee’s Harvest Festival and Supper
to 16th October. So you may be reading this either just
before or just after the event! I can, however, report one
very happy event which was the baptism of Bertie
Stafford onAugust 14th. Bertie is the son of Sam and
Emma Stafford and grandson of Greg andAnne Stafford.
It’s lovely to have 3 generations of the family living in
the village.

St. Matthew’s Church marked the death of the Queen in
a number of ways.The Union flag was flown at half-mast
throughout the period of mourning and the church bell
was tolled at 12 noon on the date that bells throughout
the country were rung. Special prayers were said at the
Sunday service immediately following the Queen’s
death and the service ended with the singing of the
National Anthem.The following Sunday – the day
before the funeral – a joint commemorative service for
the 3 parishes was held in St. Sabinus Church in
Woolacombe.Throughout the period of mourning, a
Book of Condolence was available in the church for
anyone to put their names and, if desired, make
comments. Over 120 names have been recorded in the
Book.

As well as the special services already mentioned, some
others are planned for the next few months.

Remembrance Sunday is always a very moving occasion
in the life of the village in a service which includes the
reading of the names of those who gave their lives in
bothWorldWars and the two minute silence.This year,
in the absence of theVicar, the service will be led by the
church’s small team.There will be a short service in the
church at 10.30 am leading to a gathering on the road
by the war memorial for theTwo-minute silence at
11.00 am and the reading of the names on the
Memorial. Everyone is invited to the short service or
just to the gathering around the memorial.

Then, of course, Christmas beckons in December. For
the last two years, in response to Covid restrictions, we
have held an outdoor carol event.These have been most
successful, so we have decided to put on a similar event
this year instead of a carol service in the church.The
date for your diaries is Monday December 19th at 6.30
pm.We shall gather in the car-park by the Hall.After
singing a number of carols, we shall process, singing as
we go, to the area outsideThe Old Post Office.We shall

sing some more carols there before returning to the
Hall with one more carol.We shall then go into the Hall
to enjoy refreshments kindly provided by the Hall
committee. It should be a lovely village occasion!

On Christmas Eve at 10.00 pm, there will be a
traditional Christmas service, with communion for
those who wish, in St Matthew’s Church.The singing
will be led by the choir and it is always a fitting start to
Christmas itself.As always, everyone is most welcome
as you are to all services.The regular weekly services
continue with a communion service at 8.45 am each
Sunday except on the second Sunday in the month when
a service of MorningWorship takes place at 10.00 am.
There are two exceptions to this before Christmas. On
October 30th, instead of the 8.45 service, there is a
joint service for Lee, Mortehoe andWoolacombe at St
Matthew’s at 10.00 am, and on Remembrance Sunday,
November 13th, the service starts at 10.30 am with a
gathering at theWar Memorial at 11.00 am.

Ian Stuart, Churchwarden
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News from St. Matthew’s Church, Contd.

Normans Fruit & Veg

40 High Street, Ilfracombe
Phone us on 01271 863105

Daily deliveries to
businesses and homes
in Lee, Ilfracombe,

Combe Martin and Berrynarbor

We also sell Gift Vouchers,
Fruit Baskets and Flowers
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At last we were able to hold our annual Arts and Crafts
Fair this year - the last one was in 2019, and although
we started planning to hold a fair in 2020, we made the
decision that, due to the Covid-19 pandemic, it was not
advisable both for the safety of our crafters and helpers
and also for our visitors.

Our crafters didn’t disappoint - we had seventeen
having their own display and six local crafters who
shared the community table, all bringing their beautiful
work and taking their turn in sitting in on the sales
table. There was a huge variety of crafts including
colourful stained glass decorations, wood turned work,
hand stitched pictures, funky earrings and necklaces,
handcrafted jewellery made with semi-precious
gemstones, beautiful needlework, artwork by several
local artists including woodcuts, lino prints and
watercolours, ceramics and much more so something

for everyone. There was also a beautiful handmade quilt
as first prize in the grand draw as well as many other
items kindly donated by some of the exhibitors.

Every day there was a tempting spread of homemade
cakes to be enjoyed with a cup of tea or coffee with the
opportunity to take a break after shopping!

There are many people involved in organising and
running this event so a hugeTHANKYOU to everyone
who played a part as without all of our crafters, bakers,
kitchen helpers and everyone else who helped it would
not be possible to hold the fair which, this year, raised a
fantastic £2426.53 towards maintaining our lovely
Memorial Hall. Also ‘thank you’ to everyone who
visited the fair - during the nine days we welcomed over
800 visitors!

LeeArts and Crafts Committee

Art & Crafts Fair Report

Lee Chapel
(sleeps 5)

Schoolhouse
(sleeps 2)

LEE CHAPEL & SCHOOLHOUSE

Charming contemporary
self catering accommodation.

A real home from home, in a
tranquil setting with private
parking in beautiful Lee Bay.

www.visitleechapel.co.ukvisitleechapel@gmail.com
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Art & Crafts Fair Photos, by Edna Thompson

We offer organic, vegetarian, vegan,
gluten free ethically sourced
foods, suitable for a wide
range of dietary
requirements.

Come and take a look at
our well stocked cake
decorating corner, tower
of flour and wall of tea.

We have an extensive range
of supplements and
vitamins, aromatherapy oils,
cleaning products, chilled and
frozen (vegan and vegetarian).

Personal care, local honey,
a large range of herbs and
spices, fresh coffee beans
and much much more for
a happy healthy lifestyle.

16 High Street
Ilfracombe

Devon
EX34 9DF

01271 863 558

Facebook: HappyWholefoods

Instagram: HappyWholefoods Ilfracombe
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Kate Is MyTeacher

I first heard about Kate Madden from my sponsors, she
supported us in organisational matters when we moved to
England. I first saw her when we were together on our
first trips to the Job Centre and the bank. But the real
acquaintance happened when Kate offered to improve my
English - she became my teacher here. It is always a
pleasure to communicate with Kate, despite the language
barrier, because she is a very friendly and amiable person.

She is proactive, foreseeing some awkward moments. She

has an extremely high level of empathy.And as a result,
there is no misunderstanding, which is really great. Kate
has an excellent sense of humour!This character trait
simply makes life better many times over. I also want to
note that Kate's family is filled with kindness and love -
this can be seen at first sight.

I can now say that after just a couple of English lessons our
relationship turned into a friendship. I think I am very
lucky that I have such a glorious friend, who can provide
psychological support over morning coffee or resolve any
other issue that arises.

Later I realised that Kate, while still my teacher, also
provides support and help, which you do not expect or
even guess about.The charity fundraiser was a complete
surprise and a pleasant surprise for us, which was initiated
and organised by Kate and her friends.This allowed me to
take some driving lessons and visit the capital of Great
Britain - I must also say many thanks to Maia for providing
accommodation in London. And also this money gave me
more opportunity to help people in Ukraine who need
support.

I and my daughter are grateful to Kate and all her friends
and acquaintances.

Our New friends and family in North Devon
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Jim and Jane - Our Great Sponsors

It is not typical for Ukrainians to have two names, indeed
it is very rare to find a double surname. In our case, and
this is our pride - we seem to have a second surname and
this is the surname of our sponsors. Because when we get
to know someone, we give our name and say who we live
with.And this is Jane and Jim and we really feel like a part
of this wonderful family.

We have been living here for about five months and we
feel that the warmth of relations only increases every day.
It's our very great luck for us to have met Jane and Jim.
They have big hearts and souls, and their whole family is
always very friendly, caring and kind and they are always
in a good mood.

Our first meeting was online and during the month we
were in Romania we felt supported every day. I remember
Jim saying that when we got to their farm we would see
what a beautiful and peaceful place it was and that it might
help us get over the shock of the war a little. It turned out
to be true - we saw wonderful views and felt comfortable
and more at peace.

"What a lovely view, isn't it!" - these words Jane always
says when we drive, and that is the real truth, the scenery
here is divine. Now, whenever I see a beautiful sight, I hear
Jane's voice in my head, full of admiration and genuine
delight at the beauty of nature.

Jane is wonderful and wise, she immediately provided me
with physical lessons, she knew it would have a good effect
on my thinking and reset my brain. How right she was!
Jane is full of energy and she is helping me learn to live life
to the fullest! Even my daughter is in awe of Jane and says
she is a good role model. Jane is also very brave because
she decided to help me with driving here!

I really don't know how Jane and Jim do it, but we always
get support and attention from them, more than we
expect.There are not enough words to describe how
grateful we are for everything they do for us. Once Jim
told me about his father's words - this is profound wisdom
- it is necessary to help other people and this action
spreads throughout the world from one person to another.
I would never have thought before that I might need such
help but now I took up the torch from Jim and Jane.

Recently in the morning I found a heart woven from
yellow and blue threads on the handle of the front door of
our cottage. I still don’t know who brought it to us, but it
seems to me that this is a real symbol from all of you who
help Ukraine.And your help touches to the depths of the
soul and will remain in our hearts forever. I wish all the
wonderful people that we have met in this country,
happiness and peace.

Oksana

Our New friends and family in North Devon, contd.



AUTUMN 2022 LEE & LINK’EM NEWS

Since the last meeting of the LLRA in 2019, the
Committee lost many long-serving and valued
members, which - combined with the pandemic -
resulted in the Association needing a "re-boot" to
enable it to continue to support our community and the
villages.

A well-attended Extraordinary General Meeting of the
Association on 1st September at the Memorial Hall saw
broad agreement on the need for a collective village
voice and for the Association to look again at how the
terms of reference are interpreted, particularly
following the success of the Association (lead by the
previous Chairman, Secretary, Committee and many of
the long-standing members) in ensuring that the plans
for the hotel development are much more acceptable
than any previous submission.

The next chapter in the hotel saga will be the
commencement of work, with the need for the
construction to be undertaken with consideration for
the community and the villages. In this, it was felt the
LLRA can perform a valuable role in liaising with the
developers to ensure disruption is kept to a minimum
and completed in line with the approvals they receive.

Beyond this pressing issue, the Membership agreed that
there is much to do which does not currently fall under
District or IlfracombeTown Council (ITC) remits. It
was acknowledged that although we benefit from having
a well-connected and approachable Councillor as a
neighbour, this shouldn't be taken for granted!

The LLRA have - throughout the pandemic - continued
to liaise with ITC on ensuring the cleaning and sundries
for the public toilets are provided for - something which
will continue. Additional suggestions include repairing
some of the old benches around the villages; supporting
wildlife schemes, maintaining the defibrillator at the
Grampus (for which the LLRA originally paid),
continuing to monitor and tackle Japanese Knotweed
and looking at schemes to improve the overall appeal
and natural beauty of the place we are lucky enough to
call home.

The meeting closed with a call for volunteers to form a
new committee. The candidates were elected without
objection and the LLRA Committee is now formed of:

Alan Bannister, David Biggerstaff, Enid Bowman,
Matthew Dearden, Owen Rolfe, Martha Scarrott, Becca
Wyles

The new Committee met on 23rd September and
elected Matt as the new Chairman (with an offer from
Alan Bannister to support in the role ofVice-Chairman).
David Biggerstaff's offer to continue as Honorary
Treasurer was gratefully accepted as was the offer by
BeccaWyles to take on the role of Minutes Secretary
(currently the Association does not have a permanent
Honorary Secretary; the role will be taken up by
members on a shared, case-by-case basis. Any queries
may be directed to any Member of the Committee).

The Committee agreed to leave subscriptions at the
2019 rate of £5 per household and to ask Members to
pay via Standing Order (details can be found at
www.leeandlincombe.org.uk/subscribe

In terms of initial initiatives, the Committee agreed to
make contact with Acorn Blue regarding a liaison role
on the development; to develop a series of activities and
events and to raise awareness of the Japanese Knotweed
issue. The Committee will also seek out and share
information on the NationalTrust and their plans for
public areas as well as contacting the council about
signage and road maintenance. The LLRA will also look
at clearing areas which have become overgrown and to
erect a permanent celebration of the accession of King
Charles III.

More to follow on each of these points, which will
require the support of the Membership to realise.

It should also be noted that the Committee were
encouraged by - and grateful for - a substantial
anonymous donation from a Member to support the
Association's renewed efforts.

More detail can be found in the minutes of both
meetings at www.leeandlincombe.org.uk/agendas-and-
minutes

Lee & Lincombe Residents' Association - An Update
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Amary Farm
Dibbon’ s Lane
Lincombe
EX34 8LL

Amary Farm is a no-t i l l organic market
garden using agroecological and
agroforestry pract ices to grow fresh
seasonal produce for the community.

All grown “in conversion” to Soil Association
Standards by local family business.

@Amaryfarm
07368 339387
07398 742706

Vegetables
Salad
Frui ts
Herbs

Cut Flowers
Sold at the farm gate,
local farmer ’s markets
and direct to your door.

Pop in and say hello to us

Jon, Zoe & Will Davis

We stock a range of Soil Association approved Organic Composts and
Manure

Moorland Gold Compost – 40L Bags
Greenvale Plant Food - 25Kg Bags

Visit our website for more details: www.northdevonorganics.co.uk

Middle Campscott Farm
ORGANIC, SUSTAINABLY FARMED AND GRASS FED

Organic Knitting Wool

Blankets & Throws from our sheep’s wool

Knitting Kits

Ruby Devon Beef

Hogget Lamb

Organic Sheepskins

Karen & Lawrence Wright
01271 864 621

farm@middlecampscott.co.uk

Farm gate sales or free local deliveries for orders over £15.00
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Patricia Ann Scott Seymour

11th October 1948 - 5th August 2022

Pat was born to parentsThomas and MaryVere in East Ham, London on 11th October 1948. Pat was brought up in East
Ham until the age of 11 years, when her parents moved to Barkingside, Essex.

Pat attended Fairlop secondary modern school for girls.This school had originally been a mixed school. However, when
the schools split to become single sex schools, the boys were allocated the new school.This was indicative of the thinking
in those days. Girls were to be housewives, nurses, cooks and secretaries, not scientists, engineers or business leaders! At
school Pat became very proficient in home economics, shorthand and typing. She developed a love of music learning to
play the flute and violin.

Her father was deputy insurance manager for ABC Cinemas and had designed the first insurance policy for insuring film
stars, etc., against injury and illness. Pat found herself a regular cinema-goer.Whilst at school Pat also became proficient
in dress making, which stood her in good stead for later life when she made our children clothes.

At 14 she worked weekends and holidays forWoolworths in their canteen, cooking meals for the staff as well as working
on the biscuit counter.

She left school with 4 GCEs,5 CSEs grade 1, RSA Pitman’s shorthand typing and other qualifications.

Her first job was as secretary to Mr Dent at JM Dents book publishers. Pat later left this job to go temping as it paid
more as she was already saving hard to go to North America with her friend Janice.The temping jobs resulted in her
being employed at Senate House for the University of London, Strand Electric theatre lighting and the MOD.The latter
required her to sign the official secrets act. In her roles at these establishments she gathered a great deal of knowledge
and experience in office procedures and administration.

I met Pat in February 1966.We thought ourselves budding thespians and joined a local theatre group. One of Pat’s first
roles was a French maid. How could I resist that smile, laughing eyes and wicked sense of humour!We were engaged in
1967. Shortly after, I was accepted into the police force. On completion of my police training, Pat and Janice, both 19
years old, left for America via Iceland for their gap year before gap years became the thing to do.They were confident
and independent women.They had obtained sponsorship from Pat’s Scottish mother’s sister and aunt, both of whom
were domicile in the USA.The girls had obtained visas and work permits, undergone medicals and had their photographs
and fingerprints taken.
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In America, they both had a love for travel and adventure, but this required funding.They obtained jobs as secretaries in
All State Insurance. In the evenings and on weekends they worked in a Jewish restaurant as waitresses and cooks. Here
they learnt to cook Kosher food, lox(salmon) and beagles. Most weekends they were either waitresses at Bar Mitzvahs or
giving non-alcoholic drinks out at company picnics in the local park.

Having raised sufficient funds, they touredAmerica by purchasing a $99 ticket for 99 days travel.They visited Montreal,
Niagara Falls, Heads of the Presidents,Yellowstone National Park, Grand Canyon,Yosemite, LasVegas, Reno, the Alamo
and San Francisco. Here they ran out of funds and obtained more work as temps with shorthand and typing. Refuelled
with funds they continued their travels to Los Angeles, visiting Disneyland and the newly installed Queen Mary ship
which was going to be run as a hotel.They also visited Hollywood Boulevard and Universal Studios.

By the time Pat was ready to return home, they had been to 25 of the 50American states as well as visiting Mexico and
Canada. In December 1968, Pat finally left NewYork to cross the Atlantic on the last crossing of Cunard’s Queen
Elizabeth.The crossing coincided with the tail wind of a hurricane!

Having saved sufficient money for a mortgage, we married in October 1969 and purchased our first house in Orpington,
Kent. Pat secured work at a computer company called SCICON, as a PA to the company secretary.

Our first daughter was born in 1974 and our second daughter, Cathryn, was born in 1977.When the girls both went to
school, Pat obtained part time work for an Estate Agents - Alan De Maid, learning the intricacies of arranging the sales
and purchases of property.At home, Pat undertook making the girls’ clothing as well as becoming a Snowy Owl, later
progressing to a Brown Owl, in the local Brownie pack.The love of guiding continued even when the girls were older.
Pat became a District Governor for the guides.Whilst in that role, she re-wrote the Quartermasters guide book for the
guiding movement, which is still used today.

By now we had moved to Sevenoaks in Kent.The girls were at senior school and Pat worked for a company called Coffee
Call and the homemade cake company. Here she learnt how to blend and roast coffee beans, as well as expanding the
company’s sales of cakes to organisations such as the NationalTrust and local wineries.

She then became employed as the Catering Supervisor at Road Chef motorway services. She had by now passed several
levels of food hygiene examinations. Later she was asked to run the newly built motel for them.This motorway motel
had 54 rooms and was full virtually every day, invariably with one night stays. It proved to be one of the busiest in Europe
at the time.

When I was nearing retirement, Pat attended a cookery and business course run by a Mr Savoury who made Princess
Diana’s and Prince Charles’ wedding cake.This course was highly competitive and Pat passed out as top student.

On my retirement from the police force, Pat and I purchased the FuchsiaTea Rooms in Lee. Pat used all her knowledge,
experience, skills and common sense to make this tea room highly successful.We made homemade cakes, soups and
sandwiches of various types. She had all our crockery made especially for us with fuchsia flowers on them.We sold over
16,000 scones in a season, obviously, with cream and jam. In the latter years Pat sold Sunday roasts and ran the café as a
bistro in the evening.

The buildings next door became holiday cottages and were run as a separate business. Pat provided meals for new arrivals
if they requested them.We sold the tea room and holiday lets in 2005 and retired to Lincombe.

We continued to travel and watch our children and their families grow. Cathryn had married Richard in 2003 and Helen
had marriedAndy in 2012.We have four wonderful grandchildren, two boys and two girls. During lockdown Pat gave
the girls cookery lessons overWhatsApp.They called it ‘Cooking with Nana’. During our time in the villages, Pat became
a supporter and trustee of Ilfracombe Museum and President of LeeWI. She was also secretary toWest DownWI.

Pat was diagnosed with breast cancer in February 2021 and, after breast surgery, chemotherapy and radiotherapy, she was
given the all clear in April 2022, only to find, in June 2022, it had spread to her bones and liver. Despite bravely and
desperately fighting the cancer, she finally succumbed on 5thAugust 2022 aged 73.

Pat’s love of travel saw her visit 73 countries (one for every year of her life).There were only four states in America she
had not visited. She was clever, resourceful and full of common sense. She loved her family and brought our girls up to be
honest, hard working and to have a self belief in their ability to achieve whatever wanted to be or do. For me, Pat was a
wonderful wife and mother and will be missed beyond any words can express.

Tony Seymour
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Ken Huxtable

1931 - 2022

Those of us who have lived in the village for some time will remember Ken Huxtable who lived in the village for many years and
who has died recently at the age of 91.His family have provided some information of a very full and interesting life.

Ken spent his schooldays in Chumleigh, but, following the death of his father in a tractor accident in 1947, the
family moved to a ‘tied house’ in Atherington as the only way of keeping the large family together. But, in 1955,
Ken joined the RAF and served for 31 years with postings all over the world.

In 1958, on a late night journey home from London on ‘the Midnight PaperTrain’, he met Elaine who was also
travelling to North Devon.After an engagement, they married andWendy was born in Gibraltar in 1964 and
Susan at Scampton (the original home of the Dam Busters squadron) in 1970.

1982 saw Ken named in the Queen’s NewYear’s Honours List with the award of the British Empire Medal in
recognition of his skilled work with training RAF police dogs.The same year he was posted to Germany and
received his medal from the British Ambassador in Bonn. His last posting was to St Mawgan and he retired from
the RAF in 1986. However, his military work was far from over. He was asked to join the Sultan of Oman’s Air
Force with the task of taking charge of the OmanAir Force police dog training school which he did successfully
until 1992. He also spent six months in Brunei in 1995/96 training security guards for the Brunei Royal Family.

Ken finally gave up military work and settled back to rural life in Lee where he and Elaine lived atValleyView.
They both took an active part in village life and every year Ken produced a whole variety of delicious vegetables
from his cliff top garden. He also kept up his interest in livestock farming helping out with shepherding work with
some local farmers as well as looking after a few sheep of his own. During this time he became a grandfather to
four grandchildren.

Ken and Elaine moved to Sleights in North Yorkshire in 2002. Ken continued to be involved with the community,
including being involved with Probus, RAFA, RAFPA association, and a volunteer at the James Cook Museum in
Whitby which he continued until recently. He also made sure he had a vegetable patch in the garden!

Ken and Elaine celebrated their GoldenWedding anniversary in 2010 and their Diamond in 2020, followed by
Ken’s 90th birthday a year later. He was very active until just two weeks before he died enjoying the role of elder
brother to his family.
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Our thrice-yearly newsletter is delivered free to residents, and available to buy at 75p fromThe Grampus Inn
orThe Old Schoolroom Craft Gallery & Gift Shop.

We offer UK postal annual subscription (3 issues) too, delivered to your door for £6 per year (as of Summer 2021).
If you would like to subscribe, please contact the editors.

Thanks to sponsors, the Lee & Link’em News continues to be freely available online to read and/or download.
Please visit www.leebay.co.uk and follow the links.

Editorial team Ian & Cynthia Stuart 01271 863396 / ian@leedevon.co.uk
Gina-Luisa Groce gina@loveleebay.co.uk
Heather Booker advertise@loveleebay.co.uk

Production Ian & Cynthia Stuart Advertising Heather Booker

Delivery teams Many thanks to our delivery teams. If you would like to help with delivering the News,
one of the editorial team would be delighted to hear from you.

Lee & Link'Em News INFORMATION AND CONTACT DETAILS

If you would like to join our 100 club lottery we still
have a few numbers available to take us up to our target
of 100 subscribers! The draw takes place at the end of
each month with the chance to win the top prize of
£100, two chances to win £50 or two chances to win
£25 all for a small donation of £5 a month, normally
with 50% of the total subscriptions being used as prizes
and 50% to Hall funds. For a standing order form and
the rules in detail please visit our website
www.leememorialhall.co.uk and click on the menu.We
would love to hear from you!

The village hall trustees are looking for someone to take
on the job of Bookings Secretary. Martin Johncock is
standing down from the committee this year and we
will need someone to replace him as Bookings Secretary
although you would not need to become a hall trustee.

It involves being the contact for anyone wanting to book
the hall, for example for parties and meetings or as a
wedding venue. Some weeks there isn't much
happening, others it's busier. It's really needing to keep
on top of it and dealing with enquiries quickly.The

regular bookings are generally straightforward and there
is a template for replies for most eventualities that are
amended to suit enquiries.

We have our hall website, from which we receive
enquiries and hirers can book online. Payment is
generally made direct so there is no handling of money
involved.

If you have some spare time we would love to hear
from you - please email leevillagehall@gmail.com

Lee Memorial Hall 100 Club

Can you spare a little time?
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Village Services
pub. The Grampus Inn - thegrampusinn.co.uk - Bill Harvey (01271) 862 906

shop. The Old Schoolroom Craft Gallery & Gift Shop - www.wildcoast.co.uk - LouiseThompson (01271) 864 067

hall. Lee Memorial Hall - for hire: leehallreservations@gmail.com - Martin Johncock (01271) 269 751

veg. Amary Farm - Organic Market Garden - Zoe Davis 07368 339 387

Bed & Breakfast
1. Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret Kift (01271) 865 029

Self Catering (max. per unit)

A. Lincombe House (2,6,5) - www.lincombehouse.co.uk - Richenda S Carter (01271) 864 834

B. Chapel Cottage on Beach Lane (9) - www.chapelcottagelee.co.uk - Ginny Potts (01271) 867 212

C. Lower Campscott Farm (3,4,4,4,5,6,6,8) - www.lowercampscott.co.uk - Kathy &Tony Mortimer (01271) 863 479

D. QuayWest (12) - woolacombe-cottages.co.uk/property/quay-west - AlexWallace 07779 620 773

E. Beach House (9) - www.beachhouseinlee.com - Ginny Potts (01271) 867 212

F. Shaftsboro Farm - www.shaftsboro.co.uk - Margaret Kift (01271) 865 029

G. Damage Hue apartment (2+2) - www.damagehue.co.uk - Julien Busselle (01271) 862 876

H. Lee Chapel (5) & School House (2), combined (7) - www.visitleechapel.co.uk - Ginny Potts (01271) 867 212

J. Old Maids Cottage (6) - www.sykescottages.co.uk/1022678 - Paul Hey 07741 297 004

K. The OldVicarage (15) - www.theoldvicaragelee.com -Amanda Robertson 07973 963 887

L. Millfield (6) - www.millfieldcottage.co.uk - Louise Morris bookings@millfieldcottage.co.uk

The opinions expressed by authors of the articles in the Lee & Link’em News are not speci�cally endorsed by the editorial team which cannot be held responsible for them.

Spring 2023 Issue Deadline - 01 February 2023
Articles typed in an email or DOC format and emailed to gina@loveleebay.co.uk. No CDs, disks, drives or handwriting please.

ALLADVERTISING MUST BE PAID FOR BEFORETHE COPY DEADLINE OR ITWILL NOTAPPEAR.

Lee & Lincombe Accommodation & Services Guide

MAP SHOWS GENERAL LOCATIONS ONLY
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